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REGIONAL MUNICIPALITY OF OTTAWA-CARLETON REPORT
MUNICIPALITÉ RÉGIONALE D’OTTAWA-CARLETON RAPPORT

 Our File/N/Réf.
Your File/V/Réf.

DATE 10 September 1997

TO/DEST. Co-ordinator
Corporate Services and Economic Development Committee

FROM/EXP. Councillor Diane Holmes

SUBJECT/OBJET PEACE AND ENVIRONMENT RESOURCE CENTRE

REPORT RECOMMENDATION

That the Corporate Services and Economic Development Committee recommend Council
approve a grant in the amount of $10,000 to the Peace and Environment Resource Centre,
with the funds to be provided from the Provision for Unforeseen.

BACKGROUND

As outlined in the attached letter and documentation (Annex A) dated 3 September 1997 from the
Vice-President of the Peace and Environment Resource Centre (PERC), the PERC is a volunteer
based non-profit charitable organization which promotes a sustainable environment and peaceful
society.  The organization is involved in programs of environment and conservation education
which have the potential to save the Region both capital and operating expenditures in the next
several years.

JUSTIFICATION FOR GRANT

Over the past two years, PERC has lost $30,000 in government and other grants.  By a concerted
program of increasing private grants and membership donations, and significant expense
reductions, the organization completed the 1996/97 year with no deficit.  However, recently the
City of Ottawa has “sunset” the organization’s core grant, making it virtually impossible to
continue operation.
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The grant will be used to create a six month fundraising position to fulfil a number of duties and
requirements which will be essential to ensure the continued survival and financial viability of the
organization.

The PERC is seeking this funding from the Region as their programs are of direct economic
benefit to the RMOC; their mandate advances many aspects of the Regional planning vision for
Ottawa-Carleton; the region has assumed responsibility for environmental issues; and the
organization is regionally based, extending from West Carleton to the east in Cumberland.

I urge Committee and Council’s favourable consideration and understanding to this organization
and the important and vital role they play in our community.

Approved by
Councillor Diane Holmes

Attach. ( 1 )

FINANCE DEPARTMENT COMMENT

As of September 16, 1997, the uncommitted balance in the 1997 Provision for Unforeseen
account is $103,890.

Approved by
Kent Kirkpatrick
on behalf of the Finance Commissioner
















